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Barbara Reilly

From: Delia Hickey <delia.hickey@opw.ie>

Sent: 26 June 2017 04:41 

To: Barbara Reilly

Cc: Veronica Weir; Brian Crowley; doyles

Subject: St Enda's Park - WC opening Hours

Dear Barbara 

 

I am so sorry that I am only responding to your email now as it slipped down my 'read list' of emails and I 

completely missed replying altogether. 

Thank you for your enquiry which was passed over to me from Brian Crowley. We will of course endeavour 

to work with your committee to resolve any concerns or issues you raise.  

 

The public toilets in St. Enda's serve as the main toilets for The Schoolroom café users and currently they 

close at the same time as the café and the Museum. St Enda's Park exercises a duty of care to all Visitors 

and recreational users and during the daytime opening hours our staff go to great efforts to ensure that the 

public toilets are maintained to a high standard and cleaned regularly as well as monitoring this area. 

Unfortunately the park has on occasion falling prey to vandalism and can attract anti-social behaviour. 

During the Summer and later opening times we have only one Constable patrolling the Park and thus we 

cannot prevent unwelcome instances occurring in this area which could affect or restrict the opening of the 

Cafe nor can we guarantee the security of persons using the toilets or the condition of the toilets after 

5.30pm. 

 

yours sincerely 

Delia Hickey 

 

 

 

 

 

-------- Forwarded Message --------  

Subject: St. Enda's Park - WC opening hours. - RTT ACM

Date: Fri, 3 Feb 2017 12:24:05 +0000 

From: Barbara Reilly  

To: 'brian.crowley@opw.ie'  

CC: Veronica Weir  

 

Dear Mr Crowley, 

The elected councillors meet once a month within their own area to deal with local issues. 

These are called Area Committee Meetings. The Rathfarnham, Templeogue/Terenure Area 

Committee (RTT ACM) at their meeting in January requested that the motion below be 

referred to the OPW. 

"That this committee calls on the Environment & Public Realm department to 

engage with the Office of public works to deliver on WC facilities that are 

aligned to the opening hours of St Enda’s Park and Rathfarnham Castle Park. 

The current arrangement where the park is open but the toilets are closed are 
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causing undue distress to many who visit our park during Summer timetable 

to find the toilets closed." 

Any reply received will be circulated to all the members on receipt. I welcome your early 

reply. 

Regards, 

Barbara Reilly 

Meetings, Public Lighting, Special Permits 

Land Use, Planning and Transportation Department 

South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24 

breilly@sdublincoco.ie 

T +353 1 414 9294 Ext 3210 www.sdcc.ie 

Please note: 

 

The information in this email is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended 

solely for the addressee. Access to this email by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not 

the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to 

be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this 

electronic message in error, please notify the sender or postmaster@sdublincoco.ie. This 

message has been swept by Anti-Virus software. 

 

Is eolas faoi rún an t-eolas atá sa ríomhphost seo agus d'fhéadfadh go mbeadh sé faoi 

phribhléid ó thaobh an dlí de. Is don té ar seoladh chuige/chuici agus dósan/dise amháin an t-

eolas. Ní ceadmhach do dhuine ar bith eile rochtain a bheith aige/aici ar an ríomhphost seo. 

Murar duit an ríomhphost seo tá nochtadh, cóipeáil, dáileadh ná aon ghníomh eile a 

dhéanamh nó aon ghníomh eile a fhágáil gan déanamh ar iontaoibh an ríomhphoist seo 

toirmiscthe ort agus d'fhéadfadh siad sin a bheith neamhdhleathach. Má fuair tú an 

teachtaireacht leictreonach seo trí earráid téigh i dteagmháil, le do thoil, leis an té a sheol í nó 

le postmaster@sdublincoco.ie. Glanadh an teachtaireacht seo le bogearraí Frithvíreas. 
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